

## **Information Governance Team**

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

## www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

30 September 2021

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI358815647

Thank you for your request for information relating to Auditory Processing Disorder.

You have requested the following information:

1. Do you have a policy supporting APD? If so, could you please refer us to it on your website, or send us a copy.

No.

2. Do you have a Sensory Support team, Hearing Impaired/HI team or Teacher of the Deaf, or equivalent?

Yes.

3. If so, do they follow NatSIP guidelines regarding the support of APD within the school setting?

Yes.

4. When recommendations are made by a professional for a learner with APD, do you provide and support any recommended equipment, e.g., FM systems?

Due to the complexity of APD and the coexistence with other conditions the Sensory Team follow the NDCS position and support children with a diagnosed hearing loss who also have AP difficulties.

The Sensory Team do not support children with APD and typical hearing levels. Children with a diagnosed hearing loss and APD are added to caseload.

If children have typical hearing and a recognised hospital diagnosis of APD from a Multidisciplinary team the Sensory Team could offer a one- off visit to school to explain the challenges facing the child, to support the management of equipment if provided and signpost schools to MESH guides.

If the child has not got a recognised diagnosis of APD and has typical hearing levels the Sensory Team would suggest parents go to their GP and ask for a referral to BCH Audiology department.

## 5. Would the LA expect the educational setting to provide and support FM systems? If so, how?

In line with The Equality Act 2010, Coventry City Council would expect schools to make reasonable adjustments to support the needs of all pupils.

## 6. Would you like to consider adding APD Support UK to your local offer?

Yes.

I look forward to hearing from you. Under new GDPR legislation, you have the right to choose whether to be included on our list of supportive local authorities. Please inform us should you wish to be included.

Yes.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: <a href="mailto:infogov@coventry.gov.uk">infogov@coventry.gov.uk</a>

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email <a href="mailto:icocasework@ico.org.uk">icocasework@ico.org.uk</a>.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

**Information Governance**